
Revised 8/1/2023 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 

Member Nomination Report 
Report to the Nebraska Children’s Commission 

January 15, 2025 
 

The following individuals have been nominated for membership on identified Committees as noted below. 

Bridge to Independence Advisory Committee 
• A representative of a Child Welfare Advocacy Organization 

o Terry Gibbs, new appointment (Voting) – Nebraska CASA 
• A representative of a Child Welfare Service Agency 

o Sami Spain, new appointment (Voting) – Program Manager, Child Saving Institute 
• A representative of a Child Welfare Advocacy Organization 

o Felipe Longoria-Shinn, replaces Keenan Page (Voting) – Associate Vice President of 
Postsecondary and Career Pathways, Nebraska Children and Families Foundation 

 
 

 

Foster Care Reimbursement Rate Committee 
• A representative of an Advocacy Organization that supports young adults who were in foster care as 

children 
o Sandy Stafford, new appointment (Voting) – Program Director, Child Saving Institute 

Strengthening Families Act Committee 
• A representative of a Child Welfare Service Agency 

o Fannye Placke, replaces Sarah Nixon (Voting) – Foster Care Supervisor, KVC 
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